Surrey County Chess Association


SCCA AGM 2016 – Demographics Initiative Progress Report

The SCCA Demographics Initiative was launched at last year's AGM. The objective of the initiative is to facilitate dialogue between the SCCA membership to share ideas on how to improve participation in our clubs and chess activities. It is in response to the general ageing of the chess playing population, including those who organise chess activities, which appears to threaten the future of our club chess in the long term.

To date, representatives of five SCCA clubs (Guildford, Kingston, Streatham and Brixton, Surbiton and Wimbledon) as well as three of our SCCA junior managers have engaged in the initiative.

Early contributions to the information sharing were made by Wimbledon and Surbiton chess clubs, who provided insights into the ideas and approaches they were pursuing at their clubs (these were communicated via emails to SCCA club secretaries, Representative Members, Full Members and Life Vice-Presidents dated 28 Aug and 21 Sept 2015 respectively). 

An interesting contribution has been provided by Richard Tillett of S&BCC, who runs a library chess club. Library chess is a mode of operation that exposes more and different members of the public to chess, provides recruitment opportunities for new club members and, depending on the library partner, could also be a way to lower the biggest overhead costs of a chess club - venue rental costs. Could this be a model that might work for your club? See the email I sent on this subject dated 8 June 2016 with Richard's paper attached. 

The initiative will go where its participants want it to go provided the issues raised contribute to the overall objective. The issue that has caused the most amount of feedback and activity so far is the subject of Surrey junior chess. Why is that important? Because juniors are the future of chess and we ought to do what we can to ensure they are attracted to the game, stick with it and are motivated to continue participating into adulthood, even if we have to accept that a significant number may have a break from the game along the way due to studies, career or family reasons. I am grateful in particular to Christine Golding and Daniel Young for raising a number of important issues on this subject. These items were of sufficient interest to justify a face to face meeting of nine of the Demographics Initiative participants on 16 April 2016. Several ideas are being pursued as a result of that meeting. I shall mention a couple of them here:-

1. Christine is scoping out a county family chess event that will hopefully be run later this year. The focus will be on Surrey juniors and their families.

2. We plan to enhance the SCCA website offering to include a "one-stop shop" provision of information relating to Surrey junior chess activities for parents and juniors. It will take some time to do this. The observant amongst you will have noticed the recent appearance of a new "Juniors" tab on the SCCA website home page menu. Over time we aim to populate the various skeleton pages that are currently behind that tab.

I would like to thank all of the people who have so positively contributed to the initiative so far. If you have not engaged thus far, but are minded to so in future, please contact me via tv1div1@surbitonchessclub.co.uk.  

Paul Shepherd 
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